Freedom of Information Act 2000 
Thank you for your email of 12th February 2016 requesting information about traffic information.
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked for:

I'm writing to formally request traffic data under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. I particularly require information on daily and annual traffic flow statistics around the St Nicholas' Circle area of central Leicester i.e. where the A47 convenes with Oxford Street and Vaughan Way. 

If you have approximate statistics on how many vehicles travelled around the circle in the year 2015 and the average daily traffic flow  that would be ideal. 

If that data is not on record or is too specific than I would be very grateful if you could tell me how much traffic passes under the circle (i.e. the underpass where Oxford Street becomes Vaughan Way) on an annual and daily basis.

This information will be used to contribute to a body of work commissioned by the Phoneix Cinema and Art Gallery, which is funded in part by De Montfort University and the Arts Council England.

Answer:

For your information this letter constitutes a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because an exemption under Section 21 of the Act is being applied, namely the information is accessible by other means, e.g. the Council Website.
We currently charge for the information requested, please click on the link below for further information, and look under Traffic Survey Information:
https://www.leicester.gov.uk/media/179744/minor-fees-and-charges-2015_16.pdf 

To proceed for this information you can email: Traffic.Management@leicester.gov.uk 
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance 
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
1st Floor, 16 New Walk
Leicester  
LE1 6UB
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 


